

April Meeting Highlights

· Forty Waterways members gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the April 14th luncheon meeting. Bill welcomed new member Robert Burnett of Houston Harbaugh.

· A quarterly board meeting was held Tuesday.  The report containing highlights from the meeting is attached. (See Attached Board meeting Highlights)
· All Association company members are encouraged to update their listing and/or add their listing to the Waterways website.  This provides an excellent opportunity to post information regarding what your company does within the maritime industry.  All updated and new submissions should be sent directly to Cheryll Cranmer for website posting.

· WAP members will be receiving an invitation to tour PEWARS through the Pittsburgh Maritime Club.  This tour will occur on Thursday, April 29th beginning at 9:30 a.m. followed by lunch at the Hard Rock Café (Station Square).

· Bob Reed, Three Rivers Pollution Response Council will be conducting an outreach program for local firefighters to address Coast Guard regulations on firefighting procedures.  Bob will provide additional information concerning how to participate which will be emailed to the membership.
Speaker Jim Noel, National Weather Service (NWS) joined us as our guest speaker.  Jim provided an informative powerpoint presentation discussing innovative ways the National Weather Service has begun to rack the hydrology side of the weather equation and providing a best/case/worst case range of scenarios.  The NWS would welcome our input as they continue to fine tune this too.

Coast Guard News

CDR Timme reported on the following:

· Subchapter M (Towing vessel inspections) regulations are still pending.  However, company leadership was solicited to contact Lt. Randy Preston to schedule a towing vessel exam under the current Towing Vessel Bridging Strategy guidelines.  The purpose of this program is to ease the towing vessel industry’s transition from an uninspected to an inspected regime.  An informational packet was made available to meeting attendees.

· The EPA regulation covering Vessel General Permit is in force. Enforcement policy determinations remain to be seen.

· The next Marine Incident Summit held in conjunction with the Huntington district will be held mid-May in Marietta.

· Current Marine Event Permit applications will be forwarded to the Navigation Committee for comment.  Several unusual permits including a 10-day Public Art Display and a Water/Laser display near PNC Park during the Regatta are pending for this summer.

· It is that time of the year again to be aware of small recreational boats on the river.  National Safe Boating Week starts May 24th.

· Articles for the Captain of the Port Newsletter were being requested by the US Coast Guard.  This would be a great opportunity to highlight your company’s operations with a printed article and photo.
Lt. Randy Preston addressed the membership on the following:

· Additional information regarding Towing Vessel Inspections.  

· Copies of a Marine Safety Alert on the dangers associated with automatic channel switching on digital selective calling (DSC) equipped VHF marine radios were distributed.

· The Marine Safety Unit will be hosting an Industry Day mid to late June.  Programming will be finalized over the next several weeks. Industry input is highly encouraged.  

Army Corps of Engineers
David Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Water Safety Night at PNC Park is scheduled for Thursday, May 20th.  Individuals that identify themselves with Water Safety Night are provided discounted ticket prices at $21.00.
Anyone attending the Pittsburgh Maritime Club’s tour of PEWARS is invited to stop over and see the new Locks & Dams Branch Office. 
National Weather Service
Bill Drzal presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville presented the following report:

· The PPC is working with USACE to host public event during the dewatering of the Emsworth Lock & Dam.

· The PPC will participate in the Chamber of Commerce meeting with state legislators in Harrisburg on May 3rd & 4th.  
· The PPC is working with other ports and cities to get US Department of Transportation to designate our rivers as marine highways. This may be difficult, since they are addressing potential for container traffic.
Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff reported the following:

· March was a very active month for the One-Call Program due to snow water equivalents and potential high water conditions.  The webinars provided by the National Weather Service provided preparation for worst case scenarios.  Feedback from the membership is encouraged in order to refine this service.

· A public notice was just posted for the Ohio River Mile 49.4 near Wellsville, OH.  The location appears to be the old sulfur dock across from the head of Bakers Island at Wellsville.  The applicant proposes to remove three (6) foot diameter piling and install seven new cells.  For further information please see the link listed below.  http://www.lrp.usace.army.mil/or/or-f/10-23.pdf
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston reported on the following:

· The Inland Waterways User Board adopted the final report that will be sent to Congress and the Administration to address the needs of the entire inland waterways navigation system and provide more dollars for greatly needed infrastructure improvements.  The following recommendations are:

· Preserve the existing 50% industry/50% federal cost-sharing formula for new lock construction and major rehabilitation projects costing $100 million or more, while adjusting the current model to provide that dam construction and smaller rehabilitation projects would be 100% federally funded.  These adjustments recognize the value derived by other beneficiaries of dams and the pools created by dams.

· Add a cost-share cap on all new lock construction projects that would preserve the Inland Waterways Trust Fund by preventing the industry from having to fund significant cost overruns.

· Necessitate an increase in the 20-cents-per-gallon fuel tax currently paid by the barge and towing industry.  

To implement these proposed recommendations, WRDA legislation would likely be necessary and with the current freeze on earmarks, this could be challenging.

· WCI has produced a 30-second and 3-minute commercial which in an effort to enlighten the public (particularly Congressmen and Senators in Washington) about how efficient and environmentally friendly commercial barge transportation is as compared to other forms of transportation.  To view these commercials, just visit the WCI website.

Education Committee Report
Dan Lacek was unable to attend. Jack English provided the following report:
· This year’s goals have been identified by the group.

1.
Establish better communication with schools for potential employment referrals.

2.
Look for an opportunity to champion.

· The Pittsburgh Area Schools have not been receptive to establishing a Charter Maritime School in the Area due to competition for funding.  Dan is currently in discussions with Richard Eisenberg, Director of Bayfront Maritime Academy in Erie, Pa. to sponsor a field trip to the Pittsburgh Rivers to explore the potential employment opportunities that exist here. The Gateway Clipper Fleet has lent their support to this effort and is willing to donate the use of their facility and we are looking for additional Industry support to provide them with a presentation of maritime facts to further their education.

· The WAP board has approved the underwriting of the transportation costs for this effort. Members were encouraged to reach out to local youth groups that may be included in this effort.  Please contact Dan or Jack for inclusion in this cause.

· Eunice Ratcliff reminded the members of the Marshall Deckhand School that permits transfer of River experience and certifications to college credits.
May Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for May 12, 2010 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:15 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, May 6th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country club
May 12, 2010
Luncheon: 

Seasonal Fresh Fruit Cup


Broiled Fillet of Boston Scrod w/Lemon Herb Butter

Baked Stuffed Potatoes


Apple Crisp with Vanilla Ice Cream

Beverages
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, May 6th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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